This is Phil Miglio, Head Baseball Coach and Athletic Director at Tonopah Valley High
School(TVHS).

I am writing this email as a letter of recommendation for Connor Hart. Connor is currently a
freshman student and baseball player at TVHS. | have had the pleasure of coaching Connor since
his 7th to 8th grade summer. He is also currently playing Fall/Winter ball for me at TVHS.

The first thing | would like to mention is Connor’s commitment and attitude towards his
teammates and coaches. He always supports his teammates in tough situations and picks them
up when they are down. He is always willing to help with instruction for players who may need a
little help. Connor also shows support toward coaches decisions and vocally supports those
decisions in front of his teammates. The fact that he is a freshman and already taking leadership
roles has been very impressive.

Connor is also a very impressive player on the field of play. On the mound I believe his
Fastball is sitting in the low 80’s, and he can definitely throw other pitches well. He is very
consistent throwing a lot of strikes. | will have him focusing on his Fastball, Change Up and
curveball this year. Connor is a natural corner infielder. He is a n exceptional third baseman, this
is where | believe he is the most comfortable. He has done very good behind the plate and at
SS/1B as well.

Connor is also a great student and citizen. He volunteered to feed the less fortunate during
our Thanksgiving break. He came to our Junior High School along with his family and served
Thanksgiving dinner to folks from all around the rural Tonopah area who could not afford a
Thanksgiving meal. He also is the first to step up anytime we are fundraising or helping out on the
field. He attended Jr. High in a nearby district and | believe had straight A’s from 6th to his 8th
grade year. He has carried this over into his freshman year.

Any coaching staff or baseball program would be lucky to have Connor as a part of their
organization. We at Tonopah Valley are very excited and happy to have Connor with us for the
next four years. If you have any questions please feel free to email or call me anytime.

Respectfully,

Phillip Miglio

Tonopah Valley High School
Athletic Director

Head Baseball Coach
623-474-5210

Cell - 858-437-1387






